YETMINSTER AND RYME INSTINSECA PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES 3 October 2016 At 6.00pm
Present:  Cllr Gould, Cllr Hentley, Cllr Torrance, Cllr Perlejewski, Cllr Knight, Cllr Kellar, Cllr Howe, Cllr Goater, Cllr MacLeod-Ash, Cllr Parfitt, Peter Neal (CPRE)  the Clerk.
	Apologies – Cllr Powley

	1.
Cllr Gould explained the aim of this emergency meeting.  It was to decide what action to take with regard to the Folly Farm planning application, taking into consideration any implication this planning decision would have in relation to the Gladman’s planning application process.  The meeting was informed that the Folly Farm application had not been Called In and therefore Council needed to decide if they should proceed with judicial review.  Councillors needed to be aware that even if judicial review indicated that the planning processes had not been followed correctly, then the applicant would still be able to re submit an application which may be found in their favour.    



Councillors questioned the planning processes and the different options open to Councillors.  It was noted that the Folly Farm applicant had requested a meeting with Councillors to discuss the application.  



Peter Neal gave advice on the planning processes, indicating that at present work on the likely outcome of judicial review was being done on a pro bono basis with some guidance being achieved hopefully by mid-October.  After they had reached a decision on the strength of argument for success or failure of judicial review then if the Parish Council wished to fight on they would start incurring costs.  Historically the Calling In has a better chance of succeeding, as this had not happened it was likely that judicial review would be unsuccessful.  If the Council decided to pursue judicial review avenue then costs would be at a minimum of £10,000 and if this argument was lost then the council would also have to pay costs.  



Judicial review will only indicate that the process is not correct, it does not mean that the application cannot be re submitted and accepted.  The main evidence for judicial review is whether Councillors have been advised correctly regarding the implication of the Local Plan in defining potential building development land.  



It was proposed by Cllr Gould, THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL CONTINUE WITH THE PRO BONO REVIEW PROCESS AND WILL MAKE A DECISION ON WHETHER TO PROCEED AFTER THIS REVIEW PROCESS HAS MADE A DECISION AND THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL MEET WITH THE FOLLY FARM APPLICANT TO GAIN A BETTER UNDERSTANDING OF THEIR PROPOSALS. Unanimously agreed.

	2.
The Council have been asked to find a local individual to speak to the planning committee to represent the Parish Councils views and concerns with particular emphasis on work opportunities within the village at a meeting on 16th November 2016..  Cllr Gould has agreed to be this representative.  It was proposed by Cllr Gould THAT JO WITHERDON, PLANNING CONSULTANT IS ASKED TO SUPPORT CLLR GOULD IN PREPARATION FOR THIS INTERVIEW.  IT WAS UNANIMOUSLY AGREED THAT POTENTIAL EXPENSES OF UP TO £1500 WOULD BE PAID BY THE PARISH COUNCIL FOR THIS EXPERT ADVICE.  Peter Neal indicated that CPRE would likely support this process financially to some degree. 

	3.
The meeting to take place on 16th November 2016.  Residents who are interested in attending and wish to speak at the meeting will need to sign in and be present on the first day of proceedings to indicate that they wish to speak.    


